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The first Public Order and Local Safety Working Group meeting
Gdańsk, 25-27 March 2010

Minutes
The meeting took place on 25-27th of March 2010 in Gdańsk and was attended by representatives from nine cities: Botkyrka, Elbląg, Gdańsk, Nacka, Riga, Sopot, Tukums, Tallinn and Vilnius.
Opening of the meeting

The session was opened by the Commander of Gdańsk Municipal Guard Mr Leszek Walczak and was followed by the speech of Mr Jarosław Gorecki – the Head of the Autonomy and Public Order Comission.
Introduction into UBC

The speech gave Mr Paweł Żaboklicki – the Secretary General of Union of the Baltic Cities who introduced the participants into Union of the Baltic Cities, its structure and conditions on which Group would work.

Presentation of Municipal Guard and Municipal Police
As a next, Miłosz Jurgielewicz the Municipal Guard of Gdańsk Spokesman presented the main tasks, structure and organizational framework of Municipal Guard of Gdańsk. Next step was the presentation of Municipal Police and Municipal Guard which was given by each representative. Afterwards Miłosz Jurgielewicz demonstrated the summary of survey which was conducted in the late 2009 and resulted in a meeting and proposal to initiate the Group.
Debate and signing the Letter of Intent
Subsequently, the debate was launched. The main topics were the form of the Group, how should it deal with the common problems, what are these problems, what should be done as a next step, do representatives wish to cooperate, how do they imagine the cooperation, etc. The Commander Leszek Walczak who was conducting the debate wrote all ideas and proposals on the blackboard, several other drafts were presented.
Finally, several topics of the hypothetical interest of the Group were proposed, among them problems with alcohol, graffiti, devastation and traffic. Additionally, the idea of the exchange of prevention programs has appeared.

As the result, all participants agreed that an organizational framework is necessary. Therefore establishing the Group within UBC structure must be the first step towards further cooperation. That was the reason of signing the Letter of Intent.

The representatives decided that the April18th is the deadline for decision where next meeting takes place. The proposal which is still to be confirmed is Riga, Latvia, October 2010. That would be the first official meeting as an operational Task Force. An election and two-years plan of activity is to be constructed on that meeting, along with a decision which topics are base to start working with.

All the participants agreed that the Letter of Intent will be presented to the UBC authorities on the 58th UBC Executive Board meeting on 4-5 June in Trelleborg by representatives from Municipal Guard of Gdańsk and Riga (to be confirmed).
Closing the meeting
Sum up:

Public Order and Local Safety seminary participants agreed to sign the Letter of Intent to set the Task Force within the UBC structure.

The main goal of the Group would be cooperation and exchange of knowledge and experience in series of topics concerning public order and local safety.

